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STATE WATER CONTROL BOARD

Suspension of Regulatory Process

Title of Regulation: 9 VAC 25-720. Water Quality Management Planning Regulation.

NOTICE OF SUSPENSION OF EFFECTIVE DATE AND PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD ON THE FINAL WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLANNING REGULATION (9 VAC 25-720) AND REPEAL OF 18 WATER QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLANS

Notice is hereby given in accordance with § 2.2-4007 J of the Code of Virginia that the State Water Control Board is suspending the effective date of this regulatory action and is seeking comments on the changes made in the final regulation since it was proposed.

On November 5, 2001, the board published for public comment a proposed regulation concerning public participation guidelines for water quality management planning and the proposed repeal of 18 existing water quality management plans (WQMPs) as state regulations. After completion of the public comment period, several changes were made to the original proposal, including a decision to have the board (i) establish a public participation process in guidance, not regulation, and (ii) have a WQMP Regulation that would contain total maximum daily loads (TMDLs), stream segment classifications, effluent limitations including water quality based effluent limitations, and waste load allocations. The final regulatory actions are being published in the Virginia Register on September 9, 2002.

The board is now seeking comment on those changes to the final regulation and suspending the effective date of the final regulation. A public meeting will be held on October 15, 2002, at 1:30 p.m. at the Department of Environmental Quality Piedmont Regional Office, Training Room, 4949-A Cox Road, Glen Allen, Virginia. Comments may be submitted by personal appearance at the meeting, mail, or facsimile transmission. Comments must be received by the contact person listed below by 4:30 p.m. on November 8, 2002.

The contact person for copies of material or questions about the regulatory action and for submittal of comments is Mr. Charles H. Martin, Department of Environmental Quality, P.O. Box 10009, Richmond, VA 23240, telephone (804) 698-4462, FAX (804) 698-4522, or e-mail chmartin@deq.state.va.us.
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